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Department of Commerce, Community,  
and Economic Development 


 
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 


 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 


MEMORANDUM 


          TO: Chair and Members of the Board  DATE: October 12, 2021 


          FROM: Jane P. Sawyer, Regulations 
Specialist  


        
 


RE: Back Alley Vapes Lic. 28917  


This is an application for a Retail Marijuana Store in the Kenai Peninsula Borough by Kaden Chace 
Spurgeon, Rebecca Sue Spurgeon, Jesse Lee Spurgeon, Partnership, DBA Back Alley Vapes. 
 
Date Application Initiated:  2/25/2021 


  
Date in Queue: 4/1/2021 


 
Incomplete Letter(s) Date: 9/28/2021 
 
Date Final Corrections Submitted: 9/30/2021 
 
Determined Complete/Notices Sent: 1/1/2021 
 
Objection Period Ends: 10/31/21 – will need delegation if approved 
 
Local Government Response/Date: Pending – will need delegation if approved 


 
Fire Marshal Response/Date: Pending – will need delegation if approved  
 
DEC-Food Safety/Date: 10/5/2021 - compliant 
 
Background check status:  Complete 
 
Objection(s) Received/Date: Not as of 10/12/21  
 
Other Public Comments Received: Not as of 10/12/21  
 
 Staff Questions/Issues for Board:       No 
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Department of Commerce, Community, & Economic Development


Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
License #28917


 Initiating License Application
 2/25/2021 8:19:27 PM


Licensee #1


Type  Individual


Name:  Kaden Chace Spurgeon


Phone Number  907 420 4070


Email Address:  kadenspurgeon@hotmail.com


Mailing Address:  PO Box 8386
 Nikiski, AK 99635


 UNITED STATES


Licensee #2


Type  Individual


Name:  Rebecca Sue Spurgeon


Phone Number  907 398 3386


Email Address:  spurgeon99635@gmail.com


Mailing Address:  50415 Wrangell Dr
 Kenai, AK 99611


 UNITED STATES


Licensee #3


Type:  Individual


Name:  Jesse Lee Spurgeon


Phone Number:  907-398-8806


Email Address:  jesselspurgeon@gmail.com


Mailing Address:  50415 Wrangell Dr
 Kenai, AK 99611


 UNITED STATES


License Number:  28917


License Status:  New


License Type:  Retail Marijuana Store


Doing Bu ine  A  Back Alley Vape


Business License Number:  2125636


Designated Licensee:  Jesse Lee Spurgeon


Email Address:  backalleyvapesak@gmail.com


Local Government  Kenai Penin ula Borough


Local Government 2:  


Community Council:  


Latitude, Longitude:  60.728324, -151.304965


Phy ical Addre  51698 Kenai Spur Hwy
 Suite D 


 kenai, AK 99611
 UNITED STATES


Note: No entity officials entered for this license.


Note: No affiliates entered for this license.
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Department of Commerce, Community,  
and Economic Development 


 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350


September 28, 2021  
 
Kade Chace Spurgeon; Rebecca Sue Spurgeon; Jesse Lee Spurgeon 
DBA: Back Alley Vapes 
Via email: backalleyvapesak@gmail.com  
 
Re: Retail Marijuana Store license #28917 
  
Dear applicant, 
 
AMCO has reviewed the documents submitted for the proposed marijuana establishment license 
referenced above. This letter is notice under 3 AAC 306.025(e)(2) that your application is incomplete and 
additional items are needed to complete the application. The additional items that need correction or 
resubmittal are listed below—please be sure to read the entire letter. Please note that if the corrections 
and/or additional documents submitted in response to this letter are not found to be complete, your 
application will be returned to you in accordance with 3 AAC 306.025(e)(1), and you will need to file a 
new application and pay a new fee should you wish to continue pursuing licensure. 
 


• MJ-01 Operating Plan 
Page 2, 3.2: 


o Please re-review 3 AAC 306.710(b) and expand upon your answer in this box describing 
how you will meet the licensee/employee/agent vs visitor ratio allowed.  


o This is just a FYI: the information that must be logged on the visitor’s log is outlined on 3 
AAC 306.755(a)(6). Make sure your log includes that information 


 


• MJ-02 Premises Diagram 
o Diagram 1:  


▪ If I understand this diagram correctly, the breakroom is accessed only via the 
surveillance room, right?. 


▪ On this diagram 


• the bathroom may not be restricted access area, so unmark it as a 
restricted access area; 


• surveillance room should be a restricted access area; the safe may be 
unlabeled if you prefer;  


• where will your storage of product be? Show it on your diagram;  


• the counters should be marked/labeled as restricted access area; 


• if you have any questions about this, call me.  
o Diagram 2: 


▪ Read my section about the proof of possession for the proposed licensed 
premises below. This diagram might change depending on what you do there. 
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28917 Back Alley Vapes 


▪ What are the other suites used for? I know you state “no business or license” but 
are they just empty suites?  
 


• Proof of Possession  
o Jesse and Rebecca, the Deed of Trust submitted is not sufficient to show that Jesse, 


Rebecca, and Kaden all as partners have right to possession of the proposed licensed 
premises. I suggest a legally binding lease (I’m not telling what to do, that’s what most 
people would do, consult an attorney if unsure) where all of you as applicants are the 
lessees/tenants of the proposed licensed premises.  


o A lease must have a disclaimer that the landlord/lessor may not take possession of or 
remove marijuana or marijuana product from the licensed premises, and that AMCO will 
be contacted. This is usually under the Default section of the lease.  
 


• Applicant’s Residency 
Kaden Spurgeon, please contact the Permanent Fund Dividend office and make sure your eligible 
for the PFD for 2021; let me know when you have done so. If you have further questions regarding 
this specific request, please call me.  


 
It is very important that you submit the above corrections and/or documents in a timely manner so that 


AMCO staff has adequate time to review the corrections and/or additional documents which must be 


found to be complete within 90 days of the date of this letter. That deadline is December 27, 2021. 


 
Respectfully,  


 
Jane P. Sawyer, Regulations Specialist  
For, 
Glen Klinkhart, Director 
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov  
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NOTIFICATIONS 
 







 


 


Department of Commerce, 
Community,  


and Economic Development 
 


Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 


 


 
October 1, 2021 
 
Kaden Chace Spurgeon; Rebecca Sue Spurgeon; Jesse Lee Spurgeon 
DBA: Back Alley Vapes 


Via email: backalleyvapesak@gmail.com  
 
Re: Application Status for License #28917 
 
Dear Applicant:  
 
Your application documents appear to be in order, and it has been determined that your application is complete for 
purposes of 3 AAC 306.025(d). 
 
Your application will now be sent electronically, in its entirety, to your local government, your community council if 
your proposed premises is in Anchorage or certain locations in the Mat-Su Borough, and to any non-profit agencies 
who have requested notification of applications. The local government has 60 days to protest the issuance of your 
license. 
 
If you have not yet received all necessary approvals, such as a local license, conditional use permit, site plan review, 
Fire Marshal approval, or Department of Environmental Conservation approval, you should continue to work with 
those local or state agencies to get the requirements completed. We must also wait for the criminal history check 
for each individual licensee based on your fingerprint card(s). Your application status in the application database will 
be changed to “Complete” today.   
 
Your application may be considered by the board while some approvals are still pending. However, your license will 
not be finally issued and ready to operate until all necessary approvals are received and a preliminary inspection of 
your premises by AMCO enforcement staff is completed. This includes verification of residency for one or more 
persons on this application.   
 
Your application will be scheduled for the October 26-28, 2021 board meeting for Marijuana Control Board 
consideration. This date is subject to change. Any changes will be posted on our website, please check periodically 
to see if the date has moved. The meeting agenda gets posted on our website 7 days before the board meeting. 
Your appearance at the meeting in person, via Zoom, or telephonic is mandatory.  
 
The Zoom Meeting information is on the homepage of our website under MCB Board Meeting here: 
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/  
 
Please feel free to contact us through the marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov email address if you have any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 


 
Glen Klinkhart, Director 



mailto:backalleyvapesak@gmail.com
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       Department of Commerce, Community, 


and Economic Development 
 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350


 
October 1, 2021  
 
Department of Environmental Conservation-Food Safety 
Attn: Permitting Division 
VIA email: DEC.FSSPermit@alaska.gov  
State Fire Marshal 
Attn:  Lloyd Nakano, Lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov  
 Pam Bowden, pam.bowden@alaska.gov  
 Timothy Fisher, timothy.fisher@alaska.gov
 


 
3 AAC 306.300(a)(2)(B), 3 AAC 306.400(b)(2)(B), 3 AAC 306.500(b)(2)(B), and 3 AAC 306.605(b)(2)(B) 
require that an applicant for a marijuana establishment license operate in compliance with each 
applicable public health, fire, safety, and tax code and ordinance of the state and the local government 
in which the applicant’s proposed licensed premises are located.   
 
This letter serves to provide written notice and request for compliance status from the above 
referenced entities regarding the above application (see attached application documents for more 
information). Please complete and return this form to the AMCO office at the email below. 
 


REVIEWER: ___________________________________________________  DEC 
  Fire Marshal      
DATE:  ____________________    PHONE:  __________________________     
 
 Compliant  Non-compliant      
 


COMMENTS: __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
If you have any questions, please send them to marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov  
 


Sincerely, 
Glen Klinkhart, Director 
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From: Hollon, Melanie B (DEC)
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Cc: Isernhagen, Heidi L (DEC); jesselspurgeon@gmail.com
Subject: RE: 28917 DEC-Food & Fire Marshal Notice-New Retail Marijuana Store-Back Alley Vapes
Date: Tuesday, October 5, 2021 10:03:06 AM
Attachments: DEC No Permit Needed Letter.pdf


This facility is in compliance with DEC.
 
 
Melanie Hollon
Melanie Hollon
907-262-3413
melanie.hollon@alaska.gov
 
 
 


From: decfsspermit (DEC sponsored) <DEC.FSSPermit@alaska.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, October 5, 2021 7:26 AM
To: Isernhagen, Heidi L (DEC) <heidi.isernhagen@alaska.gov>; Hollon, Melanie B (DEC)
<melanie.hollon@alaska.gov>
Subject: FW: 28917 DEC-Food & Fire Marshal Notice-New Retail Marijuana Store-Back Alley Vapes
 
Please see attached for a facility in your area.
 
Nate
 


From: Sawyer, Jane Preston (CED) 
Sent: Friday, October 1, 2021 9:51 AM
To: decfsspermit (DEC sponsored) <DEC.FSSPermit@alaska.gov>; Nakano, Lloyd M (DPS)
<lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov>; Bowden, Pam A (DPS) <pam.bowden@alaska.gov>; Fisher, Timothy W
(DPS) <timothy.fisher@alaska.gov>
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored) <marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov>
Subject: 28917 DEC-Food & Fire Marshal Notice-New Retail Marijuana Store-Back Alley Vapes
 
Dear DEC and fire marshal officials,
 
Attached is notice of a new retail marijuana store. I will be sending you the application via
Zendto. You will have seven days to pick it up, but I am happy to resend it if need to.
 
Thank you
 
Jane P. Sawyer, Regulations Specialist
DCCED-Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
550 W. 7th Avenue, Suite 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
907-269-0490
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Department of Environmental 
Conservation 



 



 DIVISION OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH 
FOOD SAFETY & SANITATION PROGRAM 



 
43335 Kalifornsky Beach Rd 



Soldotna, Alaska, 99669 
Main: 907.262.3408 



fax: 907.262.2294 
www.dec.alaska.gov/eh/fss  



heidi.isernhagen@alaska.gov  
March 15, 2021 
 
Kaden Spurgeon 
Back Alley Vapes 
51698 Kenai Spur Hwy, Suite D 
Nikiski, AK  99635 
 
Subject: DEC Food Establishment Permit Not Required 
 
Dear Kaden , 
 
Thank you for your recent application for a permit from the Department of Environmental 
Conservation’s Food Safety and Sanitation program. This letter is to inform you that the marijuana 
establishment you have described in your application does not require a permit under the Alaska 
Food Code (18 AAC 31) since your plan is to sell only prepackaged, non-potentially hazardous food 
(18 AAC 31.012(c)(1)).  
 
Non-potentially hazardous foods are foods that do not support the growth of dangerous bacteria 
because of their water activity, pH, or a combination of the two. A good method to determine 
whether a food is non-potentially hazardous is whether it requires refrigeration to keep it safe or 
preserve it. If it does not require refrigeration, it is most likely non-potentially hazardous. If you are 
unsure about the safety of a product and whether it requires temperature control be sure to contact 
the Food Safety and Sanitation program for more information.   
 
Please be aware that if you change the type of food that you sell at your establishment to include 
foods that are potentially hazardous, you will be required to submit a plan of your operations and 
apply for a food establishment permit.   
 
Sincerely, 



 



 
Heidi Isernhagen 
Environmental Health Officer 
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Department of Commerce, 
Community,  


and Economic Development 
 


Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office 
 


550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 


Main: 907.269.0350 


 
October 1, 2021 
 
Kenai Peninsula Borough 
Attn:  Borough Clerk 
Via Email: tshassetz@kpb.us; micheleturner@kpb.us; jblankenship@kpb.us; sness@kpb.us; mjenkins@kpb.us; 


btaylor@kpb.us; maldridge@kpb.us; slopez@kpb.us; ncarver@kpb.us; mberg@kpb.us  


 


☒ New Application                ☐ New Onsite Consumption Endorsement Application (Retail Only) 
AMCO has received a complete application for a marijuana establishment within your jurisdiction.  This notice is 
required under 3 AAC 306.025(d)(2).  Application documents will be sent to you separately via ZendTo. 


To protest the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.060, you must furnish the director and the applicant 
with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the protest within 60 days of the date of this notice, and 
provide AMCO proof of service of the protest upon the applicant. If the protest is a “conditional protest” as defined in 3 
AAC 306.060(d)(2) and the application otherwise meets all the criteria set forth by the regulations, the Marijuana 
Control Board may approve the license, but require the applicant to show to the board’s satisfaction that the 
requirements of the local government have been met before the director issues the license.  
 


3 AAC 306.010, 3 AAC 306.080, and 3 AAC 306.250 provide that the board will deny an application for a new license if 
the board finds that the license is prohibited under AS 17.38 as a result of an ordinance or election conducted under AS 
17.38 and 3 AAC 306.200, or when a local government protests an application on the grounds that the proposed 
licensed premises are located in a place within the local government where a local zoning ordinance prohibits the 
marijuana establishment, unless the local government has approved a variance from the local ordinance. 
 


This application will be in front of the Marijuana Control Board at our October 26-28, 2021 meeting. 
  
Sincerely, 
 


 
Glen Klinkhart, Director 
amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov  
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